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New Travel Documentation Requirements

To comply with Chapter 2009-15, Laws of Florida, the Department implemented a memorandum indicating that no state-paid travel by employees that fall within the aforementioned five categories may be authorized without prior approval of the Deputy Secretary.  The Secretary reserves the right to determine on a case-by-case basis whether any specific travel activity is mission critical.  Travel considered mission critical in each category is defined in the attached departmental memorandum.
Please note that the “Compliance with State Law” language is standard in the Department’s contracts with AAAs and other direct contractors and reads as follows:  “If itemized payment for travel expenses is permitted in this contract, the contractor will submit bills for any travel expenses in accordance with section 112.061, F.S., or at such lower rates as may be provided in this contract.”  Thus, contractors must implement authorization protocols that address mission-critical travel approval.

Please see the attached agency travel forms revised to increase the space provided for justifications.  You should begin implementation immediately.  If you have any questions, please contact your contract manager.  
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MEMORANDUM








TO:		AAA Directors		NOTICE#: 031209-1-I-SWCBS





FROM:	E. Douglas Beach


Secretary 


		


DATE:	March 12, 2009





SUBJECT:	Notice of Instruction:  New Travel Documentation Requirements and Determination of Activities that are Mission-Critical





The purpose of this Notice of Instruction is to provide Area Agencies on Aging (AAAs) guidance for complying with Laws of Florida Chapter 2009-15.  Specifically, the Legislature enacted the following:  “Section 2. It is the policy of the state that funds appropriated to each state agency which may be used for travel by state employees be limited, until July 1, 2009, to travel for activities that are critical to the state agency’s mission. Funds may not be used to pay for travel by state employees to foreign countries, other states, conferences, staff-training activities, or other administrative functions unless the respective agency head has determined that such activities are critical to the agency’s mission. Travel for law enforcement purposes, military purposes, emergency management activities, and public health activities are not covered by this section. The agency head, or his or her designee, must consider the use of teleconferencing and other forms of electronic communication to meet the needs of the proposed activity before approving mission-critical travel.”





Documentation requirements for travel restrictions imposed by Chapter 2009-15, Laws of Florida are as follows:  





For any travel voucher that does not require an agency head’s determination that travel is mission critical, each voucher or other attached documentation must contain a statement describing how the travel activity is critical to the agency’s mission.





For any travel voucher that seeks payment for travel to foreign countries, other states, conferences, staff-training activities, or other administrative functions, the voucher must contain evidence of the (AAA) agency head’s determination that such travel activities are critical to the department’s mission as required by Chapter 2009-15, §2, Laws of Florida.  














